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For Decision: Increased Regional Property Certificate Fee 
 
1.0 Introduction 
 
1.1 There are currently two Property Certificate processes assisting the 

conveyancing process in Northern Ireland – the Regional Property Certificate 
Service which was formerly a Central Government process; and, the Local 
Council Property Certificate operated by each individual Council. 

 
1.2 This Paper relates only to the Regional Property Certificate Service which was 

transferred from the then Department of Environment to Councils as a shared 
service delivered by Fermanagh and Omagh District Council. 

 
2.0 Background 
 
2.1 As detailed in the letter attached at Appendix 1 from Fermanagh and Omagh 

District Council, HMRC have carried out a detailed and lengthy review on the 
VAT treatment of Regional Property Certificate Unit fee income.  This included 
lengthy correspondence and significant challenge from Council and its VAT 
and legal advisers. 

 
2.2 HMRC has decided that the Regional Property Certificate Unit fee income is 

liable to VAT as a business activity from 01 July 2019.   
 
2.3 For the first six months of 2018/19, Council’s Planning Department received 

£60,100 from the Regional Property Certificate Unit as its share of the profit 
from the fee income over that period. 

 
 



3.0 Detail 
 
3.1 The Regional Property Certificate fee was last increased by Central 

Government on 01 April 2014.  The current fee income for a Regional 
Property Certificate for a single property enquiry is currently £42.50 and for 
more than one property/site/parcel of land an additional £5 for each additional 
enquiry subject to a maximum fee of £200. 

 
3.2 It is proposed to increase this fee in line with a typical Local Council Property 

Certificate to £60 (including VAT) for a single property enquiry and an 
additional £7 for each additional enquiry with a maximum fee of £265 
(including VAT).  This will cover the additional VAT charge to be imposed by 
HMRC on 01 July 2019. 

 
3.3 This recommendation was endorsed by SOLACE at their meeting held on 10 

May 2019. 
 
3.4 This will require an update to the current SLA (Appendix 2) between the 

Regional Property Certificate Unit and Council which will need to take account 
of return of income to Council on a monthly basis rather than a six monthly 
basis to allow each Council to properly account for VAT to HMRC on their fee 
income.   

 
4.0 Recommendation 
 
4.1 It is RECOMMENDED that Council agrees to the proposed increased in the 

Regional Property Certificate fee and to amend the Service Level Agreement 
as necessary. 






















